MINUTES OF BUSBRIDGE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 11th November 2021 AT 6:00PM

www.busbridgeparishcouncil.org.uk
The meeting opened at 6:00 PM

Present:
Dr Alison Martin, Chairman
Mr Clive Bond, Vice Chairman
Ms Hilary Westwood

Ms Rachel Taylor
MR Mark Williams
Mr Richard Seaborne (Waverley Borough Council)
Mr Martin D’Arcy
Ms Magie Gad, Parish Clerk
1. Public Debate
No members of the public attended
2. Apologies for absence
None 
3. Minutes of the Council Meeting held on 30 September 2021, have been agreed and signed by the Chairman.
4. Disclosure of pecuniary and personal interests in any agenda item.
None
5. Chairman has signed the contract of new parish clerk.
6. Updating the standing orders
Only 2 sections needed updating and the clerk will publish the new version on the website.
7. Waverley Draft Recommendations Report
The parish council has not been informed of a proposal to join with Godalming.
Dr Martin to contact the responsible officer to obtain documents and to respond and object to joining Godalming. BPC wish to join Witley and Milford if there is a choice or otherwise remain linked to Bramley.
8. Policy consultation briefing- environmental permitting regulations.

JBC have prepared a response as it impacts the cemetery.

Dr Martin proposes leaving JBC, decision to be discussed at next meeting.

9. Town and country planning association

Discussed possibility of membership due to helpful resources the association provides.
Mr Williams, Ms Taylor and Mr Bond would like to join. 

10. Citizens Advice Waverley's Activity report

Figures in the report have been discussed. BPC donated and happy to continue to support.
BPC wish Citizens Advice to make a presentation to the next meeting to inform our decision on donations.
Clerk to send budget for 2022.
11. Report from Chairman on SALC chairmen's meeting
Mr Bond attended SALC meeting and updated the council on police officers and the quantity and context of 911 calls they receive especially on the recent ‘insulate Britain’ demonstrations.

Ms Westwood is interested to be the liaison between the parish and the police. 

Mr Bond reported the aims of SCC environment, transport and infrastructure to reach carbon zero.
Mr Bond gave figures for Surrey and the effect of housing and transport. 
Mr Bond to approach Guildford environmental to invite them to BPC meeting. 

Clerk to investigate the potential change of title of Chairman to Chair
12. Planning Applications

The council has formally approved the parish council’s comments on the following planning applications which already have been submitted to WBC.
a) WA/2021/02261

b) WA/2021/02251

c) NMA/2021/02200

d) NMA/2021/02343

e) WA/2021/02479
f) WA/2021/02545  

g) WA/2021/02547 

h) WA/2021/02561
i) WA/2021/02565
13. Councillors’ reports

Dr Martin: Website, Milford Hospital
Dr Martin has reported that the installation of an MRI at the hospital remains to be the latest update.
Website requires names update of councillors and new clerk. Clerk to update accordingly.
Clerk to update policies on website and to report back to the council.
Ms Westwood: Cheshire Home/ Joint Burial Committee

Ms Westwood has no further update since last meeting. Home manager agreed to contact her should there be any update.
Ms Westwood has a draft document on JBC to go on website together with picture of new van.
Mr Bond: Leithfield Park 

Mr Bond contacted Community Heartbeat on the registration of the defibrillator in Hambledon. Awaiting response.
Glass panels on the phone box, where the defibrillator is, are broken and need attention. Mr Bond has contacted John Graves for maintenance repair. 
Ms Taylor: Winkworth Arboretum / Footpaths
Ms Taylor has updated the council that the footpath is not visible around arboretum.
Ms Taylor will be listening to the virtual inquiry via Microsoft Teams on the 16th November. 
Mr Williams: Godalming planning committee/ Public Transport

No report from Mr Williams 
14. Finance report

Clerk reported to the council the issues around producing the finance reports. Currently in the process of contacting bank for online banking. The Clerk has met with the trainer on the new software but will require a few sessions for full handover. Clerk has signed up for Clerk’s trainings on finances of the parish council.
Budget expenditure has increased due to increased Clerk’s hours.

The following payments have been approved:
a) Cheque # 517 Clock Barn Hall 30.09.21 £36

b) Cheque # 518 Clock Barn Hall 11.11.21 £36

c) Cheque # 519 Clerk’s Sal Oct 29.10.21 £730.60

d) Cheque # 520 PKF Littlejohn 02.11. 21 £48

e) Cheque # 521 HMRC 02.11.21 £210.60

f) Cheque # 522 Surrey ALC 02.11.21 £42
g) Cheque # 523 Clerk’s expenses Oct 02.11.21 £30.85

Vouchers and bank statements will be available for inspection.
15. Date of next meeting.
13 January 2022 at 6:00PM

Meeting closed at 18:55pm
